
Online Public Inspection File 
 

During the course of preparing the instant renewal application, the licensee reviewed the 
station’s online public inspection file (“OPIF”) and noted some discrepancies.  The FCC online 
public file records show that various quarterly reports and certifications were uploaded to the 
OPIF on the 11th of the month.  However, the licensee’s records show that these items were 
uploaded timely on the deadline (i.e., on the 10th of the month) but due to the time difference 
(Mountain Time versus Eastern Time) are showing as late.  The licensee also wishes to note that 
the station’s long-time manager passed away in January 2021 due to COVID and in the months 
following his death certain record-keeping matters may have been overlooked.  For example, the 
two most recent children’s television programming reports were uploaded a few months late.  In 
addition, several recent certifications of compliance with children’s commercial limits and Class 
A TV continuing eligibility certifications were, until recently, missing from the public file.  Due 
to a misunderstanding, some of these certifications were submitted as attachments to children’s 
television programming reports.  Now that new management is in place, the licensee has 
uploaded the missing documents and implemented procedures to ensure that, going forward, all 
documents will be timely prepared and uploaded. 


